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Christmas Fair Wednesday 5
th

 December  

 

We are holding a raffle to raise money for our chosen charities 

The Lullaby Trust and Alzheimer's Society. 

Our plan is to create a number of hampers that will be raffled off 

on the night of the fair.  

This is where we need your help!!! 

We are looking for donations to put into the hampers.  

Anything with a long shelf life would be suitable e.g. chocolates and sweets, jam and chutneys, 

biscuits, Christmas puddings, crisps and nuts, hot chocolate, tea and coffee, tinned items such as fruit 

or soup, bottles of drink such as lemonade, squash, tonic water etc. (if alcohol is donated this will need 

to be dropped in by a person over the age of 18).  

We would also be happy to accept any new toiletries such as shower gel, hand cream, bubble bath etc. 

Other ideas include Christmas socks, mugs, candles. 

We will also need wrapping paper, gift tags, cellophane or baskets/containers that might be useful to 

make up the hampers. 

All donations need to be sent to E12/16 and handed into Miss Dean or Mrs Hepburn.  

We will be selling the tickets and displaying the hampers at the fair but pupils will also be able to 

purchase the tickets from us in school.   

As well as our charity raffle, there will also be a range of other items available such as children’s 

Christmas Eve boxes, chocolate sleighs and our popular Snowman Soup available on the evening.  

Thank you in advance for your support, Food Technology Department.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage Combat 

 

On Tuesday 60 of our Y9 students took part in a series of ‘Stage Combat’ workshops designed to 

encourage team work, trust, creativity and build self-esteem. Many of the students involved were 

selected as a result of the EduKit Insight survey. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Leading the Way for Surrey Schools Football 

 

Congratulations to Steve Bosdet who was nominated and voted in to be the new Chairman of Surrey 

Schools Football.  Steve will be responsible for developing the opportunities and provision for schools’ 

football in Surrey.  It is a great honour and we wish him well.   

The PE Department. 
 

 

England Vs USA 

 

Thursday 15th November will see 50 students from CBSC visit Wembley to watch England Vs USA.  

CBSC was successfully nominated by our local MP Tom Brake for the tickets (Thanks Tom!).  The boys 

are extremely excited with the opportunity to watch England at Wembley and this is a great example of 

positive community recognition for CBSC.   

The PE Department 

 

 

Geography in Action Conference 

 

We took our Year 13 Geographers & 7 of our aspiring year 

11 geographers (planning on doing A Level Geography) to 

the Geography in Action Conference run by TTP at the 

Emmanuel Centre in Central London on Wednesday 7th 

November. 

 

There were 5 different speakers, from varying geographical 

careers – talking about their research and adventures. The 

boys left suitably inspired and we talked about the day the 

whole journey home! 

 

Speakers varied, from the infamous Dr Volcano (as seen on the One Show – Dougal Jerram) to Jason 

Lewis a sustainability advocate who has circumnavigated the world using on the power of the human 

body!!  

 

“Whatever you can do or dream you can, begin it. Boldness has genius, power and magic in 

it.” 

 

A thoroughly enjoyable day for all! 

 

 

 

 

Surprise Me Homework 

 

Over the half term we set the year 7s a 

“surprise me homework” where they could 

make anything they wanted as long as it was 

related to French/Spanish.  We received some 

outstanding pieces of work ranging from home 

baked Spanish cakes, YouTube videos, French 

recipes, Spanish scooters, a homemade 

Barcelona football shirt and even a Spanish 

cereal box! 

 

This is a great example of what our boys can 

produce when they get creative!” 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 13 Photography 

 

On Thursday the Y13 photography students visited the National 

Portrait Gallery to hear photographer, film maker and broadcaster 

Simon Frederick give a talk about his current exhibition 'Black is the 

New Black'. His portraits celebrate the achievements of well - known 

black Britain's in politics, sport, culture and the sciences. Simon also 

discussed his experience as a young black man growing up in London 

and how the lack of black role models during this time inspired his 

career and body of work. 

We also saw the Taylor Wessing Portrait Prize which showcases 

portraiture from amateur and professional photographers from around 

the world. 

Lauren Avery 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Edukit 

Over the course of the academic year the Y9 Pastoral Team will meet 
informally over doughnuts and hot chocolate with different groups of 
boys in the year group. The first group of boys to be selected were done 
so based on the results of their Edukit surveys with a view to bolster self-
confidence. 
 


